

## STATE OF TENNESSEE

## DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION

Division of Solid Waste Management William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 14<sup>th</sup> Floor Nashville, Tennessee 37243

March 20, 2020

Mr. Greg Guinn, Owner MPG Transport and Recycling 1309 Tylertown Road Clarksville, TN 37040 CERTIFIED MAIL #7016 0910 0000 2996 0697 RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

RE:

Permit-By-Rule for a Solid Waste Processing Facility MPG Transport and Recycling – SWP630001571

Dear Mr. Guinn:

This letter will serve as official notice that the Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Solid Waste Management (DSWM), has approved your Permit-By-Rule notification for the referenced facility located in Montgomery County at 1309 Tylertown Road, Clarksville, Tennessee 37040 (latitude 36.636337/ longitude -87.323335). This facility shall be deemed to have a Permit-By-Rule provided the criteria of Rule 0400-11-01-.02(2)(a)1 of Tennessee's Solid Waste Processing and Disposal Regulations are met, including the permit conditions as submitted with your application. The approved maximum storage capacity for the facility is 3,800 cubic yards. The registration number for this facility is SWP630001571. This number should be used on all reports and correspondence to TDEC or DSWM regarding this facility.

Per Rule 0400-11-01.02(2)(a)1(xxiii) solid waste processing facilities must file a financial instrument with the state of Tennessee in an amount sufficient to insure the proper closure of the facility. Financial assurance for this site is required in the amount of \$45,000 dollars. Please contact TDEC's Division of Fiscal Services (DFS) at (615) 532-0877 for assistance concerning financial assurance.

With the issuance of this permit, there is an annual maintenance fee required [pursuant to Tennessee Rule 0400-11-01-.07(3)] for this processing facility. This year's fee has been prorated for the period covering March 20, 2020 through July 1, 2020 (103 days). Your prorated fee in the amount of \$846.58 is based on the annual fee of \$3,000 for a processing facility. Please contact DFS at 615-532-0065 to arrange for payment.

If you have questions concerning this letter, please feel free to contact Jeremy Hooper of this office by email at <u>jeremy.hooper@tn.gov</u> or call 615- 532-0072.

Sincere

Patrick J. Flood, P.E.

Director

cc:

Mike Horsley, DSWM, Nashville Environmental Field Office

TDEC, Division of Fiscal Services

Bassam Faleh, DSWM, Nashville Central Office Ian Jakul, TDEC Financial Responsibility Group

Daisy Crary, Central Files, DSWM, Nashville Central Office